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PDG Bob Kulbeik and DGE Sue Kulbeik

5M4
Newsletter

Time
to

celebrate!
	 Growing up in West Central Minnesota, we always had a very traditional, all-American, 4th of July.  
We always had friends and family around, hotdogs and hamburgers and all the trimmings, a boat parade on 
the lake, and fireworks to end the night.  One year was extra special.  You see, we loved the 4th of July so 
much we chose it as a great day to get married!  This year we will be in Boston celebrating the 4th along the 
Charles River.  They have their annual parade, the Constitution will sail into Boston Harbor, and finally a huge 
fireworks show and the Boston Pops playing the 1812 overture along with REAL cannons going off!  Doesn’t 
get much more patriotic than that!
	 We will be celebrating with our Lions friends from all over the world.  The International Convention 
brings thousands and thousands of Lions together to celebrate, march in the Parade of Nations, to learn how 
to lead, and to share our passion for serving others.  I’ve gotten my schedule of events and it will be a very 
busy time.  As incoming District Governor PDG Bob and I are invited to all the best parties – put on by nations 
in attendance, along with banquets with other District Governors and the International Board members and 
Leadership.  I plan to take it all in and bring back the enthusiasm and new ideas to 5M4 and hopefully imple-
ment them in our district.
	 If you haven’t already done so, please be sure your officers for the coming year are registered on 
LCI with the correct emails and birthdates for the entire membership of your club.  The new portal at LCI 
will be coming soon and you sure want all the info for your club to be correct.  Also, don’t forget to order your 
Peace Poster kits for this fall.
	 Please keep our Lions Alert Program in mind.  Let Lion Bonnie Lay know who your contact person 
will be as we move forward.  Bonnie’s contact info is on the Lions Alert page in this Newsletter.  We need to 
have a name and their contact info for each club.
	 As I mentioned last month, my theme for the coming year is – “Leading the Way”.  5M4 has always 
been a leader among Districts and I want to continue that tradition.  Who are the leaders in your club, your 
community, and how can you help them?  What do you need to put yourself in a position to become a leader in 
our district.  There are many opportunities to gain experience by attending Leadership Institutes and training 
around the district and Multiple District.  Just reach out to us and we’ll get you all set up.  Check out some of 
the registration forms elsewhere in this newsletter.
	 I’ve already started booking club visits and can’t wait to come to yours.  I have developed a District 
Governor request form that will be included in this newsletter each month.  I am committed to coming to each 
and every club before my term is over.  I know many clubs combine meetings with a neighboring club, so if 
that works in your area, let me know.
	 Thank you, again, for your trust and confidence in me as District Governor.  I am open to your ideas 
and suggestions and want to hear from you.
					     DGE Sue Kulbeik
					     kulbeik@gmail.com
					     Cell:  605-949-0161

Contact DGE Sue 

to schedule your 

club visit!
Form on Page 9 and contact:

DGE Sue Kulbeik
kulbeik@gmail.com
Cell:  605-949-0161
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1stVDG  Jacque Heinen and PCC Dennis Heinen

Jottings from Jacque!
	 Hello Lions, I’d like to introduce myself to you. 
I have been appointed by the District to be your 1st 
VDG, along with my partner in service PCC Dennis 
Heinen. We live in Sauk Centre and are a member 
of the Sauk Centre Lions Club (remember the pan-
cake breakfast people – raising money for Fairy Lake 
Park). We have three adult children, Michael, Collin, 
and Krystal, and three grandchildren, the oldest hav-
ing just graduated from high school this past May. 
The other two are in elementary school.
	 I work at Abel Chiropractic Associates for 
Dr Scott and Dr Sarah Abel, as the office manager, 
mostly full time expecting to need additional time off 
to complete my VDG and DG roles. I like being busy 
and helping people. Dennis and I enjoy most outdoor 
activities in the summer and winter. Boating, gar-
dening camping, traveling, snowmobiling.  We play 
cards and Carbles often with friends.
	 I have a busy schedule right off the bat with the 
International Convention fast approaching in Boston 
come July 6, and the COG meeting later in July. Our 
Leader Dog visit in Michigan is scheduled for Sep-
tember as well as US/Canada forum in Reno.
	 We again attended the D-Feet hearing walk at 
the Minnesota Arboretum – what a wonderful venue 
to hold such a worthwhile event. (Bemidji was pretty 
awesome last year!) Hard to compare it is great to be 
able to attend whichever location is convenient for 
you. Hope to see you next year.
	 I look forward to helping DG Sue Kulbeik 
have a successful upcoming year and working with 

2VDG Susan Krumrey. Please consider filling a 
position on DG Sue’s cabinet – many hands make 
light work, I also look forward to meeting many 
new Lions around the district, putting a face to 
the many names I heard while visiting when Den-
nis was DG.

VDG Jacque Heinen
Email: lionheinen@gmail.com
Cell: 320.249.6536

Soles4Souls Shoes
 

Sauk Centre Lions & Leos 
can now accept shoes! Please 

contact Lion Jamie Shoutz 
about delivering to 

Sauk Centre 320-699-0371.
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A “Lions Alert Program” is being developed within our District.  

Our first phase of the program will be 
communication.  We need to develop 
a plan of communicating the program 
information to our clubs.  This will 
happen through a variety of means:

• District Leadership
• Cabinet members
• PDGs
• Zone Chairs
• Newsletter
• Leadership meetings with clubs
• Meeting with non-Lions organizations

We will begin to roll this out immediately.  
Each Lions Club meeting should include the following discussion:
1. Focus of the plan
2. Structure of the program
3. Develop a leader in each club (or neighboring club if none 
    available in all clubs)
4. Develop a call chain template in case of emergency to muster 
    membership
5. Develop a list of members who are willing to go through training
6. Organize training sessions for Lions to become prepared for 
    emergencies
7. Develop a list of resources available already and contact names 
    (equipment, generators, tools, capabilities, storage, etc.)
8. Work with local Emergency Management Directors so they 
    know of our availability and capabilities

• LEvEL ONE:  A local emergency.  House fire, flood, lost child, are 
some examples.  A single club could respond to the affected area.  Each 
club will develop their own plan on how to help their community.

• LEvEL TWO:  Affects a larger geographical area, flooding, fires, 
or storm damage.  At this level, Districts would respond and may possibly 
be eligible for a LCIF Emergency Grant.  Our District will develop a plan for 
response, capabilities, and communication depending on what each local 
club is willing to provide.
• LeveL Three:  Catastrophic event such as earthquake, tsunami, 
or large tornado affecting a huge area and thousands of people.

This is just the start of the Lions Alert Program in our District.  First, communicating the information to the Leadership and then the clubs.  From here, the rest of the program will be defined and implemented.Each club or Zone could develop their own plan according to their capabilities and their needs.  They must work with local Emergency Management and First Responders to maximize their contribution.We will also work to have each club insured properly and be able to provide proof of insur-ance to local command centers on site. Our hope is to eventually have a mobile command unit stocked with equipment need to provide assistance and relief in case of emergency, both short and long term.

Exciting 
news!

“Preparedness, Response, Recovery, and Relief in relation to a disaster, 
means measures taken during or immediately after a disaster in order to 

bring relief to people and communities affected by the disaster”.
• PreParedness involves the development of a plan of action in case of emergency.  A logistic operations center 
and a practiced emergency response plan are two elements of the preparedness phase.  Lions Clubs continuous cycle 
of planning, organizing, training, equipping, exercise, evaluation and improvement activities to ensure effective 
coordination and the enhancement of capabilities to respond to incidents or disasters.
• resPonse includes the mobilization of Lions Clubs and Lions Alert Coordinators.  They should be prepared to 
do a rapid needs assessment and bring Lions to where they can do the most good.
• recovery aims to restore the affected area to its previous state, such as rebuilding destroyed property, infra-
structure.  Recovery can be immediate and/or can be longer term depending on the situation.
Relief can come in the form of providing food and drink to recovery workers and affected people, working with 
other agencies, assistance in long term recovery.

1. Communication 2. Club Participation

The Objective :

3. Types of Emergencies

Questions? Please contact Lion Bonnie Lay at: laybonnie@icloud.com 
or 5M4 DGE Sue Kulbeik at kulbeik@hotmail.com

5M4 Newsletter           
www.e-district.org/sites/5M4       
JULY 2023



4.

Need something in the newsletter?  Send to: anneo@runestone.net

5M4 Newsletter           
www.e-district.org/sites/5M4       
JULY 2023



5.

Need something in the newsletter?  Send to: anneo@runestone.net

5M4 Newsletter           
www.e-district.org/sites/5M4       
JULY 2023

Let’s go to BOSTON!
 Have you made your travel plans for the new year yet?  Here is a great opportunity; for learning, serving, and 
to have some fun!!  Our own 5M4, International President Lion Brian will be passing on his duties during this 
time; he is an unbelievable motivational speaker, you will not want to miss this!!
 Also a plug for Facebook if you do social media… if you have not “Liked” the pages yet, please find the Lions 
International page and the 5M4 page.  There is a lot of items shared on these to keep you connected.
 The Lions International Convention will be held in Boston this year; July 7-11.  Please click on the link below 
for more information and to complete your registration online!
 https://lcicon.lionsclubs.org/
 Cabinet Members – a quick link for you.
Clubs – please forward this to your members and encourage them to attend as well.  This is a great experience 
in a great city!   Sincerely, Lion Susan Krumrey, 5M4 Cabinet Secretary
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PUT YOUR EVENT ON 
THE 5M4 WEBSITE!

Please let us know if you'd like us to post your 5M4 club event.
Send to patrickposl@gmail.com

&
COCKTAILS & SPIRITS

Dinner

Music

Cocktails

Games

Elbow Lake 
Lions 

Fundraiser 
for local 

community 
projects

Tickets 
Available

at Wendell 
Pioneer 

Insurance 
or from any 
Elbow Lake 
Lions Club 

member

$50

ADVANCE 
TICKETS

$60 
at the gate

• Full Bar 
• A Delicious Meal 

• Entertainment 
• Dancing

• Live Music

at Historic Lakeside Pavilion, Barrett
5-9 p.m.

Saturday, August 26, 2023

Elbow Lake 
Co-op Grain

The Lions 
thank our 

co-sponsors:

You are invited to the Elbow Lake Lion’s next big event! Contact Anne at anneo@runestone.net 
or ANY Elbow Lake Lion for tickets.  Details below:
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Summer 
Concession Stand

Benson 
Lions 
Club

Pictured above: Barb Nelson helps out customers that 
stopped at the Snack Shack to check out the popcorn and 
hot dogs. At left: Terry Smith dishes up popcorn from their 
new popcorn machine purchased this year.
 

 Monday evening, May 15, Pres-
ident Laura Thomas performed 
a swearing in ceremony for new 
officers: Tail Twister Lion Nancy 
Dokken and Director Lion Eric 
Payne (1 year). Not pictured: Lion 
Mark Frank (director 1 year).

New
Officers

Sworn In
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DGE Sue Kulbeik
kulbeik@gmail.com
Cell:  605-949-0161

District Governor
Club Visit Form
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An Honor to be Honored!

Besides the Benson High School Band were bands 
from 11 other cities including: Sartell, Montevideo, 
Waconia, KMS, Patriots, Alexandria, Litchfield, Fergus 
Falls, Bemidji, Dassel-Cokato and Champlin Park.

The Benson Lions Club was honored to be the Grand Marshals for the 
Flag Day - Pioneerland Band Festival held Wednesday, June 14, 2023
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An Honor to be Honored!

Besides the Benson High School Band were bands 
from 11 other cities including: Sartell, Montevideo, 
Waconia, KMS, Patriots, Alexandria, Litchfield, Fergus 
Falls, Bemidji, Dassel-Cokato and Champlin Park.

The Benson Lions Club was honored to be the Grand Marshals for the 
Flag Day - Pioneerland Band Festival held Wednesday, June 14, 2023

SIGN UP!
https://www.signupgenius.com/

g60B0E49AAAA2AA6FB6-
mnlions1

Newsletter websiteFacebook 
page.
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Approved for use by UMN IRB
Effective on 10/26/2022
IRB Study Number: STUDY00015524

Please contact us if interested
TinnitusUMN@umn.edu

Tinnitus
Research Study

We are testing the usability of a medical device designed to 
treat tinnitus. The Lenire device is made by Neuromod
Devices and is CE approved for use in Europe. This 
neuromodulation device delivers sounds and tongue 
stimulation that work together to reduce tinnitus. We are 
interested in your feedback after using the device.

This study lasts about  6 months and involves: 
• 1 in-person visit
• 3 virtual zoom visits
• Daily use of the device (~1 h/day)

Earn up to $150 upon completion of the study
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PUT YOUR EVENT ON 
THE 5M4 WEBSITE!

Please let us know if you'd like us to post your 5M4 club event.
Send to patrickposl@gmail.com

This award can be 
awarded to a Lion, a 
community member or
business or other or-
ganization the club 
chooses.  The award 
helps with the ongoing 
hearing health research 
projects at the Univer-
sity of Minnesota.

This award can be 
given for every $1,000 
the club gives to our
organization.  Clubs 
can check with their 
trustees to find our 
theirbalance.

Hearing 
Research 

Fellowship 
Application
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Mn Lions Childhood Cancer Foundation Inc. 

 Believe Award 

Application 
Club Name _____________________________________________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________ 

City _________________________ State __________ Zip Code___________ 

Recipient: 

Name _________________________________________________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________ 

City _________________________ State ___________ Zip Code __________ 

 Please check: 

____ Memorial Donation $1,000.00, given in memory of a deceased Lion or non-Lion. 

_____ Cumulative Award – Accumulated gifts over time resulting in a $1,000.00 donation. 

Mail or Email Application to: 

Lion Genia Sjerven 
14496 Geneva Ave N 

Hugo MN 55038 
sjerven@gmail.com 

Mail Award to: Name ___________________________________________________ 

    Address _________________________________________________ 

    City _____________________ State ___________ Zip Code________ 
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LIONS LEARNING CENTER HAS A LIST OF 
COURSES - GO TO THE LIONS PORTAL

AND SEARCH UNDER ‘LEARN’

Learn!
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Our district date for KidSight screening at the State Fair is 
Sunday, September 3rd!  To volunteer, please follow the link below. 
We need volunteers!  
You will get free tickets into the Fair 
and a parking pass for the day you work.
Here is your link:
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/5080d45adac2fa7f58-state3#/
If you have any questions, please reach out to Lion Sara Stricker – 
KidSight Coordinator for 5M4.


